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Federal Legislation:

Rep. Timothy Bishop (D-NY) introduced a bill in the U.S. House of Representatives that amends the Federal Water Pollution Control act to ensure that sewage treatment plants monitor for and report discharges of raw sewage. Owners and operators of publicly owned treatment works must abide by the new requirements within one year after the date of enactment of the legislation.

Federal Regulations:

The US Environmental Protection Agency’s computerized database for tracking water pollution is plagued with problems and may become effectively useless unless the agency dramatically improves efforts to fix the system, says the EPA Inspector General in a new report. The agency’s 20-year old Permit Compliance System (PCS), which tracks pollution data from more than 64,000 facilities across the nation, is hindered by missing and faulty data, as well as the absence of information about thousands of lesser polluters that do not report.

State Regulations/Legislation:

The Massachusetts Senate approved a bill that would create some of the nation’s toughest punishments for individuals and companies that violate environmental laws. Individuals convicted of damaging natural resources or causing injuries by flouting environmental laws could be sentenced to prison for up to 20 years. Companies would face maximum fines in the hundreds of thousands – and even millions – of dollars.

The Texas Department of Licensing and Regulation adopted a rule concerning boilers. It relates to authority, definitions, licensing/certification/registration requirements, exemptions, reporting requirements, fees and technical requirements.

Virginia’s Department of Labor and Industry adopted a rule that decreases the frequency of inspections for certain pressure vessels.

General Interest:

Two reports were recently issued proving that:

1. The US water treatment chemical market was worth more than $2.2 billion in 2002, and should increase at an annual growth of 4.1% on average to more than $2.7 billion by 2007; and

2. The US market for the advanced municipal water treatment technologies is estimated at about $1.3 billion in 2003, and is expected to grow to $2.4 billion by 2008.
